Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on <u>House Bill 248</u>.

My name is Ruth Williams I am a small Farmer and the reason I support House Bill 248 is because, I am an American.

My father served in the Army Air Corp to help our great country fight for our Freedoms. We Americans are Free to choose what is best for our selves. We as Americans should not be forced to show any form of medical information, weather it be a vaccination passport or registration. We are being shown NO transparency or honesty about these vaccines. They in truth are experimental. I for one am not a Guinea pig and should not be made to feel I have committed a crime or be penalized for my personal choices. We Americans do not need to relive German history or be forced to live as a Communist Country.

In closing I want you all to know the work you are doing to protect our freedom and rights is very much appreciated.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248.

Sincerely

Ruth M. Williams